
 
FAN in a Minute Episode 5  

Audio Transcript 
  Welcome to your FAN in a Minute! 

Did you know the FAR now requires privacy training for contractor employees who handle 
PII - personally identifiable information-- or with access to a system of records? 
PII isn’t just names and emails - it’s anything that can be used to trace an individual’s 
identity, either alone or with other data. 

Prime contractors now have 14 days to report partial or late payments made to small 
business subcontractors... including payments more than 90 days past due. 
And, contracting officers now must identify contractors with a history of late or reduced 
payments to small business subcontractors. 

Also, the FAR clarified procedures and requirements for contracting under the Small 
Business Administration’s 8(a) program. This includes information on the evaluation, 
offering, and acceptance process. 

For more information on these and other recent FAR changes, please visit 
Acquisition-dot-gov. 

 
 This has been your FAN in a Minute. 




